

PLIMMERTON INNER WHEEL NEWSLETTER



President

Yvonne Thomson ytplace@gmail.com

Secretary

Sheryl Perera perera.home@xtra.co.nz

Treasurer

Joy Tongs

Almoner & V President

Brenda Callear 233 8244

Events

Christine Harrison kcharrison@xtra.co.nz

Raffles

Dianne McGavin

Absences

Fiona Burrows burrows30@outlook.com

Club Editor

Helen Scott

helen.scott.wellington@gmail.com

Past President

Janet Reidy janetreidy@xtra.co.nz

ISO

Karen Warner karen@perfectorder.co.nz

IW Bank Acct

12 3254 0081449 01

WHAT'S HAPPENING NOW

Wednesday	Mahjong 7 - 9 pm (on hold)
2 Jun	Tasty Tuesday at The Co-op 5:30
8 Jun	Book Group - 1:30 Yvonne T
11 Jun	Craft group 10am Maureen Barber
16 Jun	Club meeting and dinner 6pm - details to follow
27 June	National Changeover Copthorne Hotel - see invite below
Future	to add to diary
Future 7 July	Tasty Tuesday at The Co-op 5:30
1 0.50.15	-
7 July	Tasty Tuesday at The Co-op 5:30
7 July 9 July	Tasty Tuesday at The Co-op 5:30 Craft group - 10am TBC

June 2020

Happy Birthday

Annette Craig Carol Woodfield Diana Paris Fiona Burrows Julie McLagan Marie Press

Almoner

If you, or someone you know, is experiencing illness or difficulties, please let me know. I will contact you or your family to identify how we can best support you. ... Brenda Callear

Can you help in the kitchen at the District changeover on 25th July in Paraparaumu. We will also be putting a board round at the next meeting asking for Sandwiches. Scones, Soups and Slices - if you are not at the June meeting please contact Brenda direct if you can help out.

NOTES:

If you advise us you are coming to a meeting, then don't turn up., we still require you to pay for your dinner as we have committed for catering.

Check out the Inner Wheel websites and facebook page which are full of interest and information and change all the time. www.innerwheel.org and www.internationalinnerwheel.org

Yvonne's Thoughts.

Good Evening ladies,

What a busy week I have had with Inner Wheel this week as I hosted the Committee Meeting on Monday evening, attended Tasty Tuesday last night and today Brenda and I have met with Gayle from the Plimmerton Boating Club to arrange our June meeting. It is good to be back in to it and getting out and about again.

Eleven of us met at the Co-op last night for dinner. Their menu has changed and we had a great selection to choose from. I think we all agreed, it was fun to be together again enjoying some chat and laughter.

Both Craft Group and Book Club went well last month and are on again in the coming week.

Our June meeting will go ahead at 6pm on the 16th. This would usually be our Changeover Meeting but Brenda and I have decided that by leaving it until July, it should mean that we can invite partners and have a more relaxed fun meeting.

June's meeting if we are still at level 2, will be paid for online beforehand, so that we will not have to queue on arrival at the venue. This month only, there will be a rise in price to \$30 for your meal as Gayle will have to employ more staff to plate our food. The raffle prize this month will be a free meal. You can pay \$5 for your raffle when you pay for your meal online. If you would like a drink with your meal you can also pay \$6.50 for a wine (6 choices, that you can tell your committee member when they contact you) \$4 for a drink from the Bundaberg range and \$3 for a drink from the coke range. This way the drinks will be delivered to the table.

On arrival at the venue you will be seated and will socialise with the people at the table.

If Jacinda moves us to Level 1 before our meeting, then none of the above will apply and you will be able to buy your drinks and pay for your meal at the venue. We should also be able to stand around and chat as we normally do before our meeting and meal.

I will send an update about our June meeting, once we have more information from the Government.

I hope all this makes sense and that I see many of you at the June meeting in a few weeks.

In friendship Yvonne



We are still collecting old jewellery, especially beads, for beading workshops run by Caninspire. Bring what you no longer wear along to our next meeting and we will pass along to Kirsty Jackson, whom you may recall spoke at our February meeting.

Alternatively, drop into Helen's letterbox 32 Motuhara Rd.

The last committee meeting for Yvonne's year! What a delight to have this meeting face to face after the zoom sessions in May.



The first Tasty Tuesday after lockdown and it was a lovely night catching up with everyone.

Special thanks to the amazing job Von has done in organising the Tasty Tuesdays over many years. A lot of us have enjoyed meeting up for a meal especially latterly at the Co-op where it was two for one. And a big thank to Diana for picking up this role.







Inner Wheel New Zealand

President 2019-2020 Carol Haskett Has much pleasure in inviting

Members & Partners

to attend the

2020-2021 Inner Wheel New Zealand Changeover

Saturday - 27th June 2020 @6pm

Venue - Copthorne Hotel Wellington Oriental Bay

Cost \$49/person - Two course Plated Meal



Hotel details see below:

Address: 100 Oriental Parade, Wellington

T - 04 385 0279

W - www.milleniumhotels.com

Superior City Room: \$155 (double+1single) Superior Partial Harbour View Room: \$165 Deluxe King Harbour View Room: \$185

Please note when booking you need to quote Conference Accommodation Code #9225414 You may book this special room rate for your stay of 1 or more nights

Please RSVP by Friday, 29th May 2020 To – Carol Haskett

> Email <u>carol@haskett.co.nz</u> Ph. 03 308 8148 or 021 0349099

In March our club contributed \$786 for the Australian bushfire appeal. Money was raised from Pizza and Plonk and our monthly raffles . Below is the formal thanks for the contributions from all the NZ clubs.



3 May 2020

Curel Haskett National President Anne Joyce National Treasurer Inner Wheel New Zealand

Inner Wheel Australia received with much gratitude the donation of \$11,818.90 AUD from Inner Wheel New Zealand for the Inner Wheel Australia Appeal for the victims of the recent bushfires.

As soon as the Coronavirus pandemic is over and all rehabilitation programs resume we will use the funds to assist with fauna and flora rescue and rehabilitation, for assistance to farmers and rural businesses so badly impacted by the fires and to help with the reestablishment of educational and community facilities.

Thank you

In sincere Inner Wheel friendship

Helen

Helen Foley IWA Treasurer 2019/2020



Hospi's Virtual Jammies in June Appeal

Please help keep sick kids warm and well this winter







Wellington Regional Children's Hospital sees a significant increase in the number of children who are admitted to hospital over the winter months, and many of these children come in without a pair of pyjamas. Our community nursing teams also visit children in homes that are often cold and damp, which leaves young children even more vulnerable to complications from asthma (with one in seven kiwi kids diagnosed as asthmatic) and other nasty respiratory infections.

We also know that right now many kiwi families in our region will be facing an uncertain financial future, and there may be little leftover money to spend on extras like warm PJs.

Can you help keep sick kids warm and well this winter by donating to our Virtual Pyjama Appeal?

This year we are not able to accept drop-offs of physical PJs because the hospital still has a strict visitor policy in place, but you can still help by donating online to **Hospi's Virtual Jammies in June Appeal**, and Hospi and the Wellington Hospitals Foundation team will buy a pair of warm winter pyjamas on your behalf.

Please go to **hospi.org.nz**, or



Tamsin - dancer, horse rider and Wellington Children's Hospital cancer patient

Nine year old Tamsin's journey with Wellington
Children's Hospital started suddenly one evening
when she was diagnosed with leukaemia. Mum
Hayleigh told us, "It's something you never imagine
you will hear, and at such a terrifying time we were
extremely grateful for the hospital and the team
right from the moment we arrived. With such a scary
journey ahead being told we were in for the long
haul was daunting, but Tamsin was snuggled into
some nice warm PJs provided by the hospital for the
night, a small comfort that makes a world of
difference to a scared child."

Thank you for your wonderful support.